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Rules Committee 

Chair Korns  

 

1. In response to a motion passed during the November 2010 Senate meeting, the Rules 

Committee, UWUCC and LSC met on December 14, 2011.  At the meeting, members of 

all three committees considered the structure of the Liberal Studies Committee and its 

relationship with the UWUCC.  After considerable discussion, the following motion was 

approved.  

 

“The University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee would now apply the same 

criteria that are applied to proposals brought by colleges to all proposals dealing with 

curriculum.” 

 

It was noted that this motion does not address other issues, such as how members of the 

LSC are selected; whether solving the curricular issue solved all other issues, and 
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CRIM 410      Race, Ethnicity, Social Structure, and Crime 
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Nearly every level of government offers opportunities for professional careers in 

criminology. For example, employment opportunities normally exist in more than fifty 

federal agencies (e.g., Federal Bureau of Investigation, U.S. Department of Treasury, 

Federal Bureau of Prisons). Graduates also will find employment in local and state 

organizations including law enforcement (e.g., Pennsylvania State Police, various 

municipal police departments) and correctional agencies (e.g., probation, parole, 

Pennsylvania Department of Corrections). Additionally, there are a wide variety of 

opportunities in the expanding fields of private, commercial, and industrial security, 

including cybersecurity. Furthermore, many governmental agencies have specialized units 
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  Rationale: Currently, the Criminology program has approximately 931 undergraduate 

majors and 60 minors. Additionally, the department offers classes to 134 pre-law students 

from other departments. Of the 931 majors, 328 (35%) are freshmen. Based on current 

recruiting trends and future staffing projections, it is anticipated that the department will 

have insufficient allocations (faculty) to continue to provide required classes for 

criminology majors, criminology minors, and pre-law students. The department’s primary 

obligation is to its undergraduate majors, followed by its obligation to the pre-law program 

(changes would impact other departments). Restricting the minor will assist the department 

in fulfilling its obligations to its undergraduate majors and to other departments’ pre-law 

students. Since a criminology minor is mandatory for completion of the Computer 

Science/Information Assurance Track, this obligation will continue to be honored so as not 

to impact the students enrolling into that program. 

   

3 Department of Communications Media – Course Revision and Catalog Description 

Change 

   

 Current Catalog Description:  

   

 COMM 390 Practicum in Communications var-1-3cr 

 Prerequisites: COMM 101, written permission 

 An opportunity with credit for students to make contributions to department and campus 

media-related facilities and offices including WIUP-TV, WIUP-FM, Penn, Media Relations, 

and Media Resources. Repeatable for a maximum of 6cr. 

   

 Proposed Catalog Description: 

   

 COMM 390 Practicum in Communications var-1-3cr 

 Prerequisites: COMM major, departmental permission 

 A specialized study under the supervision of a faculty sponsor. Students make media service 

contributions to department and campus media-related facilities, while receiving credit. For 

each practicum credit, students will log a minimum of 90 hours of service. A maximum of 6 

practicum credits can be used within a 120-
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 Rationale: Drawing is the underpinning of all media disciplines and provides a common 

forum for learning and exploring ideas, media and different spatial applications. 

Regardless of a final medium, drawing is a tool artists’ use for brainstorming, conceptual 

development, and visualization of ideas. This core course uses the media of drawing to 

explore the student’s concepts and research interests across 2 and 3-Dimensions and time-

based media. The objectives of this core course is to develop creative problem solving 

strategies, formulate personal artistic research interests, and incorporate contemporary 

theories and techniques to their existing artistic practice that will eventually lead to their 

Master’s project.  

  

5  NEW COURSE  

  

 Course Name: Art and Visual Culture 
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 Rationale: All master’s degree candidates in the Art Department must have skills in 

analyzing and critiquing art work, their own, other artists’ and, if in art education, 

students’ work.  Students will apply critique techniques and strategies as it applies to their 

personal creative works. This online course will provide a forum for discussing the 

student’s creative work while the student is off site. Students will gain access to feedback 

about their creative work during the academic year when they are off campus teaching. 

Students will be required to continue making art work so that their creative research and 

M.A. Project can continue to move forward until the second summer residency.  

  

7
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 Rationale: This elective graduate level art education course addresses student need to 

offer graduate level education courses in combination with their studio degree. Eventually 

this course will become part of a new MSED currently proposed and in the curricular 

process. Art educators in the MA program must have a firm grasp on the possibilities for 

curriculum development in both practical and theoretical instances.  

  

9 NEW COURSE 

  

 Course Name: Teaching Art History 

  

 Course Number: ARED 710 

  

 Title of Program: Master of Arts 

  



Senate Agenda January 25, 2011 

 13 of 21 

  The Department of Art is initiating a revision to the existing MA program to more 

efficiently serve students and increase enrollment in the MA program. These 

revisions identify target populations that will pursue the degree, refine objectives 

accordingly, and create a system of delivery to accommodate the needs of students.  

 The first population is a group of potential students that was not previously targeted 

by the existing MA program. Specifically it consists of practicing art teachers 

currently working in K-12 classrooms across the state and who are seeking to fulfill 

Level II Certification requirements. The present MA program requires on-site 

residency during the Fall and Spring semesters. As such it is only able to attract art 

teachers either willing to resign from their teaching position or who live in close 

proximity to the IUP campus and who can attend after completing their teaching 

day. Therefore, a revised curriculum was designed to sequence residency over two 

summers and offer blended courses during the regular academic year.  

 The goal of a primarily studio-oriented graduate degree is improving K-12 art 

curriculum content and teaching across the Commonwealth. Teachers who 

strengthen and develop discipline-specific skills and extend discipline knowledge 

will be better prepared to meet State Standards in the Arts and Humanities. Good 

undergraduate art education programs, by necessity, provide teacher candidates 

with important skills and knowledge of art but at a level of breadth. To equip 

candidates in a BS program to teach in K-12 programs, it is essential to provide 

them with experience in a variety of art media. A primarily studio-based graduate 

degree will provide a deeper level of understanding of these studio processes than 

can be obtained in the undergraduate study. This new skill and knowledge can then 

be brought to their K-12 responsibilities. If additional course work directly related 

to teaching art is also included in this studio-oriented curriculum so that the 

problems and issues of teaching art can be better understood the K-12 programs 

will be improved.  

 If implemented, the IUP revised MA program would uniquely serve art teachers 

within the state and the PASSHE system. No other art department within the 

PASSHE system is structured to meet the needs of art teachers in this manner 

through a blended delivery MA program.   

 A second targeted population of this revision is practicing studio artists.  As part of 

the process of reviewing Master of Fine Arts applicant portfolios, it was observed 

that many portfolios were not qualitatively at an MFA level. This suggested an 

intermediary step was necessary for these potentially good students to qualify for 

MFA degree candidacy. Such a program will be uniquely different from the 

existing MA and MFA programs by focusing the MA as an intermediary degree for 

candidates who need to enhance their studio portfolio and to assist them in 

developing their work to meet the acceptance criteria for candidacy in a MFA 

program.  

 Additional admission changes are proposed to streamline and update the admission 

procedures and requirements.  
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Summary of Proposed Changes 

 

Admission Requirement Changes  
Current   Proposed 

Admission Requirements  Admission Requirements 
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Application Deadlines 
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2. Select two Graduate Studio Courses in concert with M.A. Project goals as approved by 

the student’s M.A. Project Committee.  

3. Student will submit a M.A. Project Proposal and undergo a candidacy review by the 
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APPENDIX F 

Student Affairs Committee 

Chair Colen 

 

Our committee last met on November 9, 2010.  We will meet again on Tuesday, February 1 at 

3:30 pm in the HUB Conemaugh Room. 

 

The committee will provide its recommendation on The Missing Student Residential Notification 

Policy during the February 22 Senate meeting. 
 

An update on Library Hours: 

Dr. Gonzales and Mr. Appolonia have formed an ad hoc committee to examine ways to extend 

the library hours.   The Chair of the Student Affairs Committee is also serving on this committee.  

I will continue to provide updates as we move forward. 

 

 

 


